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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

September 30 Chase the Ace Ticket Sale Starts 

October 1-31 Donor’s Choice Campaign, Details on page 4 of newsletter 

October 6 Chase the Ace Draw 

October 7 Arena Cleanup @ 7pm 

October 7 Nomination Day 

October 12 Thanksgiving Day 

October 26 Provincial Election 

October 31 Halloween 

November 9 Municipal Election 

November 9 School Board Election 

November 11 Remembrance Day 

 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

September has come to an end and hopefully most of our farmers are wrapping up 

their harvest for the year. 

 

Don’t forget Chase the Ace tickets will be back on sale Sept 30th. Proceeds going 

towards Eatonia Campground projects.  

 

The pool has come to a close and the arena is gearing up to have ice put in at the 

end of October.  

 

Halloween falls on a Saturday this year; please slow down and watch out for the 

kids and adults out trick or treating. 

 

The Eatonia Library will be opening to the public starting Oct 6th, more information 

on page 13 of this newsletter. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

Yours truly,  
Town Council 

                                                        

October 2020 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

 

Closed Monday, October 12th for 

Thanksgiving Day 
 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

Closed Monday, October 12th for 

Thanksgiving Day 

 YARD CLEAN-UP 
The town crew will be going around 

picking up grass clippings, leaves, 
and tree branches on     

                  

Wednesday, October 7th  

    Have your bags in the back alley 

 by 8:00 a.m.  
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, October 12th          

Monday, October 26th  

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, October 8th         
Thursday, October 22st   

 
  
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

TAXES 
 

From August – December, 2020 a 1% Penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2021 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes 

 

 
WATERING HOURS 

 
Even numbered houses can water on 

even calendar days 
Odd numbered houses can water on 

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from 
7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 

 
Please note that watering hours are effective 

throughout the calendar year. 
 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising 

digital sign to advertise your business needs, 

community events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, 

reunions and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business 

Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          
*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Viv Verm at 

306-967-2101 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

 
 

Eatonia Health Center – Medical Services 
ALL APPOINTMENTS MUST BE BOOKED PRIOR TO ARRIVAL 

 

In-person & Virtual Physician Services: Every other Tuesday 
In-person & Virtual Nurse Practitioner Services: Wednesday’s 
Lab Collection Services Tuesday’s, Wednesday’s and Friday’s 

 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  
(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 

Foot Care/Wellness Program, Meals on Wheels 
Visiting Professional Services - Dietician, Public Health, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, Mental 

Health/Addictions. (Limited due to Covid-19) 
 

Reception Hours are 
Monday/Tuesday 7:30-3:00 

Wednesday 7:30-4:00 Thursday 7:30-2:00 
 

All patients/visitors will be screened prior to entering.  Front door is locked – please use side ambulance bay door.  Call 306-967-2591 upon 
arrival.  Stand back from the window and wait until you are waved in, then enter the first set of double doors and use the hand sanitizer and 

put on a provided mask and wait to be screened by staff.  If you are unwell or have any symptoms or have travelled please postpone or inform 
staff upon booking. 
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DONOR’S CHOICE CAMPAIGN 

OCTOBER 1st - 31st 

October is the month of Thanksgiving - a time of appreciating and sharing. Charities have been heavily 

restricted for fundraising this year due to the pandemic. However, the need for funds remains constant. 

That includes local organizations who depend on your financial assistance. 

 

The 2020 Donor’s Choice campaign has been adapted to be complaint with COVID-19 protocol while 

remaining convenient for donors. The campaign will be mail-in or drop-off. All official tax deduction 

receipts will be mailed out. Those who are confined to their home may call a committee member to request 

their donation be picked up. 

 

To donate: Oct.1 – Oct.31 

      1. Cut the pledge form printed below, from the Newsletter. 

      2. Complete with your name, postal address, charities of choice and donation total. 

      3. Cheques are payable to Donor’s Choice for the total amount. 

      4. Enclose form with cheque or cash in an envelope, sealed and marked Donor’s Choice. 

      5. Options: mail cheques (no cash) to Donor’s Choice at Box 35, Eatonia, SK.  S0L 0Y0 

                  or   drop off envelopes at:  Eatonia Town Office   or   Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

We are unable to accept postdated cheques or donations later than Oct. 31 so please don’t delay with your good intentions.  

2020 Committee members are Belva Martin, Bev Dahl, Debbie Kroeker, and Sharon Price. 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -Thank you to the participating businesses and to all donors for your support! - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

EATONIA    -   LAPORTE    -    MANTARIO 

DONOR’S CHOICE CAMPAIGN 

PLEDGE FORM 

 

NAME: _________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

1. The Arthritis Society $_______ 13. Canadian Red Cross Society $_______ 

2. Canadian Cancer Society $_______ 14. Heart & Stroke Foundation of Sask. $_______ 

3. West Central Crisis Centre $_______ 15. Sask. Lung Association  $_______ 

4. The Salvation Army  $_______ 16. Schizophrenia Society of Sask. $_______ 

5. Sask. Abilities Council $_______ 17. Canadian Cystic Fibrosis Foundation$_______ 

6. Multiple Sclerosis Society $_______ 18. Cemetery Fund E_____ M_____ $_______ 

7. Canadian Bible Society $_______ 19. AIDS Saskatchewan   $_______ 

8. SK. Cerebral Palsy Assoc. $_______ 20. Alzheimer Society of Sask.  $_______ 

9. Canadian Liver Foundation $_______ 21. Canadian Diabetes Association $_______ 

10. Kidney Foundation of Can.$_______ 22. Eatonia Oasis Living   $_______ 

11. Can. Mental Health Assoc.$_______ 23. Eatonia Community Services Co-op $_______ 

12. C.N.I.B.   $_______       Other________________________ $_______ 

TOTAL:    $_______ 
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Kittens to a Good Home 

Roughly 2 months (July 1) ago we rescued 2 kittens that came into our garage. Over the past 2 months they have 

been given a lot of love. They have seen the vet and have been dewormed/ear mites taken care off. Both cats are 

accustomed to having a bath, nails clipped, ears cleaned and both love a good belly rub. Both know their names but 

will also come to "Bob" lol as he is our older cat in the house. We will also pay to have all the kittens spayed as well 

and pay $125 going directly to the vet when they are 6 months old. 

Mary has a beautiful spirit and is very affectionate. Mary loves to chatter her teeth at birds, the TV and chase your 

mouse on the computer screen. Mary will also cuddle on your chest while you are on the computer with 4 legs to the 

sky and occasionally fart lol. Her favourite toy is the ball wheel and crumpled paper/jumping in boxes. Mary loves to 

sleep on your bed and sometimes on your pillow with you. Mary loves to give you a few kisses and will lick your hand 

when you pat her. Recently she likes to lick your toes after you come out of the shower then lay on your feet. Mary is 

a very "old" soul cat that would be good as an indoor & outdoor cat. She also loves to drink running water from the 

bathroom tap. 

Pepper is the black/orange/brown cat and when she was found she was a bit bigger but with Mary as we thing they 

are all sisters. Pepper loves to have her belly rubbed and when you rub her belly her legs go into the air as if she is 

swimming. Pepper will come and say hello and sit on your chest whether you're on the couch or at the computer, 

twist her neck and drop down, so you need to have a hand behind her neck as she doesn't have the concept to 

slowly go backwards lol. Pepper also likes to give you company in the bathroom and peak around the shower curtain 

or walk around the tub while you are soaking.  Pepper also loves to scoop up bubbles with her paw and eat them. 

Pepper loves to play with paper balls and the same toys as Mary. Pepper loves to also jump from the pillow to the 

end of the bed and play bed monster (chasing your hand under covers). Pepper would also love to be an 

indoor/outdoor cat. 

As well we have a 3rd kitten that was rescued from a vacant yard behind us on August 31 and we think from the 

same litter. We are deworming her and doing her ears right now. We would also pay for her spay if wanted. We 

named her Molly and she is very playful and melts in your arms from attention...she doesn't fart as much as her 

other sisters. lol She is black with a white patch on her belly. She likes to cuddly on your chest and on the bed. She is 

beginning to run around and pounce on the other 2 kittens. Molly is very fluffy and has shorter legs than the other 

two.  Moly loves to chase paper balls, feather toys and Bob.  She is also not afraid of the vacuum.  All 3 kittens have 

been trained to come at the sound of treats shaking in a bag. If you are interested in providing a forever home to all 

or just one please text/call 780-242-4936. (Local) 
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2005 Dodge Dakota Quad Cab 2WD 

 
Extra set of rims with winter tires. 

Drives excellent in deep snow and winter conditions. 

Never smoked in 

6 bucket seats with camo seat covers 

400k 

Performance muffler 

Cruise/AC/power seats/locks/windows 

Remote entry 

After market stereo w/woofer 

Blue tooth/hands free 

Cell booster 

 

 

$5000.00 

 

Call/text 306-430-4936 if no answer                                                                                                                                                      

leave a message. 

 

2000 GMC Sierra 1500 Reg Cab 2WD 

2nd Owner 

Never Smoked in 

270k 

Automatic, Cruise 

Bench Seat 

Fibreglass box cover. 

Dent on passenger front fender. 

Long box 

Cassette Player! 

A/C 

 

Call or text 306-430-4936 please leave a                                                                                                                            

message if no one answers.                                                                                                             

$2800.00  
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We would like to say farewell to the 

community of Eatonia, it has been our home 

for 36 years. We are grateful to have been 

able to set our roots here, and most important 

to raise our family. We are now starting a new 

journey in our lives, moving to Regina to be 

closer to family. We would also like to say 

Thank You for the wishes. 

Take Care Leo & Denise Pelletier 

The Prairie Oasis Fitness Center 

Has a New Face Lift! 

We would like to thank Kindersley and District Co-op 

(Eatonia Store) for the donation of paint for the outside 

and inside of the facility. We really appreciate it! 

We would like to thank the following for volunteering 

their paint expertise: 

Emma Eckstein, Hannah Eckstein 

Quinn Price, Weeler O’Connor,  

Kyle Theaker, Hannah Swan 

Logan, Layton and Mark Davis 

Neil Specht for the paint sprayer 

Debbie Stevens, Lisa Stevens 

Carson Assmus, Dawn Nunweiler 

Fritz and Shelley Eckstein 

Colleen Humeny, Cheryl Bailey, Tosha McCubbing 

We really appreciate your time! 

 

FORM H  

[Section 66 of the Act] 

 

NOTICE OF CALL FOR NOMINATIONS  

MUNICIPAL ELECTION  

 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that nominations of candidates for the office(s) of: 

    

Mayor: Town of Eatonia 

Councillor: Town of Eatonia - Number to be Elected Six (6) 

 

will be received by the undersigned on the 7th day of October, 2020 from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:00 p.m. at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

AND   

 

during regular business hours on September 1st to October 6th, 2020, at the Eatonia Town Office, 

202 Main Street 

 

Nomination forms may be obtained at the following location(s): 

Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

Town’s Website – www.eatonia.ca  

 

Dated this 27th day of August, 2020.  
 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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 Fall Activity Guidelines 
 

    Trick-or-Treating 
          Trick-or-treating is permitted with the following measures in place:  

  Neighbourhood Trick-or-Treating 

 Two metres distance must be maintained between individuals who are not in the same 
household/extended household at all times. 

 No direct physical contact should occur between trick-or-treaters and people distributing Halloween 
treats. 

 Participants should consider using tools (e.g. tongs) to distribute candy at a distance. 
 Physical distancing must be used when approaching houses (i.e. wait until group ahead is gone, take 

turns). For houses or neighbourhoods anticipating a high volume of trick-or-treaters, people 
distributing candy are encouraged to place tape markers every two metres between doorways and 
sidewalks/driveways to promote physical distancing. 

 Due to the number of people potentially touching the treats prior to being handed out, consider 
cleaning candy wrappers with disinfectant wipes or holding the treats for 72 hours before consuming. 

 Only wrapped, store-bought treats should be distributed. 
 Common touch areas (e.g. handrails, doorbells, doorknobs, etc.) should be frequently cleaned and 

disinfected while distributing candy. 
 Trick-or-treaters should practise frequent hand hygiene by carrying portable hand sanitizer approved 

by Health Canada (DIN or NPN number). 
 People distributing candy should practise frequent hand hygiene while handing out Halloween treats. 
 Trick-or-treaters should consider incorporating non-medical masks (e.g. cloth or other materials) into 

their costumes, while ensuring their eyes are not covered for safety reasons. 
 Individuals handing out candy should consider wearing non-medical masks (e.g. cloth or other 

materials) where two metres of physical distance cannot be maintained. 
 Where possible, only one household member should hand out candy. 
 Alternatives to trick-or-treating may be considered, such as: 

o Costume viewing from windows/virtual/photos. 
o Decorating households and yards for viewing from afar. 
o A costume parade where physical distancing can be maintained. 

 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/health-care-administration-and-provider-resources/treatment-procedures-and-guidelines/emerging-public-health-issues/2019-novel-coronavirus/re-open-saskatchewan-plan/guidelines/cloth-mask-guidelines
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Sheltie Puppies for Sale 
Call CKC Breeder at 306-960-1154 

 

CKC registered Shetland Sheepdog puppies for sale. They will be ready for new homes by October 24, 

2020.  Puppies will be micro chipped, vet checked, first vaccinations, and temperament tested. They are 

petted daily from head to tail, cuddled, exposed to different smells, sounds, sights, and surfaces. Previous 

puppies are family pets, agility, herding, and therapy dogs. Contact for price. 

www.facebook.com/starliteshelties 

           Available puppies are: 

 2 sable(brown and white) males 

 1 tri (black, white, and tan)male 

 2 tri females 
 

Parents of Puppies 
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SALE BY TENDER  

 

1. Under the provisions of The Tax Enforcement Act the Town of Eatonia offers for sale the following residential 

property:   

Lot 4 Block 7 Plan BB4511 

207 – 1st Avenue East 

 

2. Located on the property is a mobile home with addition. The lot is 50 ft. x 125 ft.  

 

3. For more information on this property or to view the home, contact the town office at  

306-967-2251. The home can be viewed after August 31, 2020.   

 

4. A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope marked ATown of Eatonia Property Tender@ addressed to the: 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

 

5. Tenders must be received by 4:00 p.m. on October 5, 2020.  

 

6. A certified cheque to the municipality for 10% of the amount of the tender must accompany the tender.  Tenders 

submitted without certified funds will not be considered.   

 

7.  Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted.   

 

8. Successful bidder will have 30 days to provide the balance of cash to complete the purchase.  The deposit will be 

forfeited if the successful bidder does not finalize the agreement for sale within the required time.   

 

9. All legal costs, title transfer fees and applicable taxes are the responsibility of the purchaser and are in addition to the 

bid price.   

 

Dated the 27th day of August, 2020.    
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TOWN OF EATONIA 
PUBLIC NOTICE  

 

Public notice is hereby given that the Council of the Town of Eatonia intends to adopt a bylaw under The 
Planning and Development Act, 2007 to amend Bylaw No. 4/16, known as the Official Community Plan and 
Bylaw No. 5/16, known as the Zoning Bylaw. 
 
INTENT 
The proposed Official Community Plan amendment will: 

 Redesignate NW 14-26-25-3 Ext 9 Parcel Number 202976590 from “Proposed Residential” to 
“Proposed Industrial”, as indicated on Sketch “A” below.   

 
The proposed Zoning Bylaw amendment will:  

 Rezone NW 14-26-25-3 Ext 9 Parcel Number 202976590 from FUD – Future Urban Development 
District to IND – Industrial District, as indicated on Sketch “A” below.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REASON 

Rezoning to IND – Industrial District is required to accommodate building a fence for a secure site for the 
consignment auction items and to possibly host other community events.  
 
PUBLIC INSPECTION 
Any person may inspect the bylaws at the Town Office, located at 202 Main Street, Eatonia, SK between the hours of 
9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. on Monday to Friday, excluding statutory holidays.  Copies of the bylaws are available at the 
Town Office at a cost. 
 
WRITTEN COMMENTS 
Any person or group who wishes to comment on the proposed bylaws may submit written comments to the council 
by noon on Friday, October 9, 2020.  Written comments can be submitted by:  

Email to eatonia@sasktel.net 
Fax to 306-967-2267 

Mail to Box 237, Eatonia  
Drop off at the Town Office, 202 Main Street 

Council will review and discuss the written comments received at their regular council meeting on Tuesday, October 
13, 2020.  
 
For additional information, please contact the Town Office at 306-967-2251.  
  
Issued at the Town of Eatonia this 10th day of September, 2020. 
 

NW 14-26-25-3 Ext 9 

Parcel Number 202976590 

To be redesignated from Proposed 

Residential to Proposed Industrial and 

Rezone from FUD – Future  

Urban Development District to  

IND – Industrial District 
 

mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
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Eatonia Property 

  
Due to the many recent concerns and rumors that have been brought about regarding the acquisition of property 
bordering the west side of town, we felt the situation must be directly addressed to ease the growing concerns.  
 
In the winter of 2019, the property was purchased privately from Lloyd Adams by Sam, Kenny and Bryan Somerville, and 
Matthew McKinnon. The intent of the purchase is to secure a location for the West Central Consignment Auction Sale. 
This event has been providing a service for local farmers and residents of the West Central area for decades. The 
Consignment sale has been growing substantially over the past years and now requires a secure location to 
continue.  This sale provides a tremendous benefit to all local farmers and residents. 
  
After the purchase of the property, the property line was identified for due diligence in order to install a planned chain 
link fence. This fence is required for the security of auction equipment. Once the property line was identified by survey, 
we realized that the line was going through bordering properties and began speaking with the impacted land owners to 
address this issue. 
  
It was explained to the owners that there is absolutely no intention of putting the planned fence through their property. 
In fact, the planned fence would be on the other side (west side) of the trees and caragana rows and would not be 
visible. We had also taken steps to sell a portion of the property to the town as a buffer between the fenced area and 
bordering properties. In addition, a subsequent portion of property has been set aside to add to the buffered area. 
  
There have been concerns brought to our attention recently that the area will be used for an industrial complex, factory 
or fertilizer facility. This is NOT the case. The ONLY intentions of the property are to secure the auction equipment for 
future sales. 
  
At this time, there are no plans to put up a building however future growth of the auction may require a cold storage 
building for the auction.  We would not proceed with this building without notifying the town council and impacted 
neighbors. 
  
We look forward to continuing with the West Central Consignment Sale and providing this dependable service to the 
region. 
  
What we do not want is unsubstantiated rumors about our intentions with this land.  We have been active members of 
this community for many years.  We acknowledge that this a change for the town and sometimes change can be 
unnerving, however we would much rather address issues directly. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact any one of us to have an open discussion. 

 

Sam Somerville                  Kenny Somerville                Bryan Somerville               Matthew McKinnon 
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EATONIA LIBRARY 

WE WILL BE OPENING TO THE PUBLIC ON 

OCTOBER 06, 2020 

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT THE NEW GUIDELINES: 

 Library will be open:  Tuesdays 11:00am-4:00pm 

                                         Wednesdays 2:00pm-7:00pm 

                                         Thursdays 11:00am-2:00pm 

 Masks are mandatory.  If you do not have a mask, we will provide you with one. If 

you cannot wear a mask, please use our curbside pickup service. 

 Hand sanitizer will be available at the door, desk and computer. 

 Three will be how many patrons we can have inside at a time to ensure safe social 

distancing. 

 Please do not come in if you are feeling unwell! 

 The front door will be unlocked. If it is locked then we have the maximum people 

allowed at a time, so please knock to let me know you are there and I can let you in 

as soon as possible. 

 Kids under 10 will need adult supervision. 

 The washroom will be closed to the public at this time. 

 One computer will be available for public use, for a maximum of a half hour, and 

disinfected after each use. 

 All commonly touched areas will be disinfected periodically throughout the day and 

as things are being touched. 

 You can browse our shelves, check out books, return books and request books. 

 Bins will be set up to place books you change your mind about, instead of placing 

back on the shelves. 

 Please do not bring reusable bags to the library with you. We will be supplying bags. 

 No programs will be happening at the library at this time. 

 

** Please follow the safety measures posted throughout the library 

to help us all stay safe ** 

 
THANK YOU 
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And thank you to Graham Morgan and Del Price for picking them up in Saskatoon!!

The Eatonia Oasis Living Board of Directors would like to thank Trudy Bews and Clifford Brummund

Current EOL Board of di rectors :  Chairperson - Del  Price, Vice-Chairperson - Gai l  Morgan

Directors  -   Bernice Radies , RM Newcombe & Eatonia  Foundation representative; Duane Cridland & Karrie Derouin, RM Chesterfield 

representatives ; Troy Becker, Town of Eatonia  Representative; Darlene Olson, Hol ly Odland and Wes  Ti lbert.

SEPTEMBER 2020

EATONIA OASIS LIVING

for  their  many years of service on the EOL board.  You will be missed!  

for the resident dining room and the activity room!  

Thank you to Garth MacDonald of G-MAC's for lending us a trailer to pick up our new chairs 

Happy Fall everyone!  The staff and residents are doing well at EOL.  We have been enjoying the nice autumn days,
watching the leaves turn to beautiful shades of yellow and red!  It seems like it happened over night!  

We are slowly lifting restrictions of indoor visitation and pray that all goes well!  Winter is right around the cornerand 
outdoor visits won't be an option!  Visits will still be by appointment only, so call usahead of time to arrange a time!  
Don't forget, we can set up Facetime visits, too! Once again, we thank everyone for doing their part in keeping our 
residents and staff safe and healthy!

We are currently at 15 residents.  Our condolences go out to the family of Betty Foreman (nee Radies).  We sure 
enjoyed her during her short stay with us.  May you find comfort knowing she suffers no more. 

I believe we forgot to welcome Bernie Bredy last month!  So, belated welcome to you, Bernie!  

We are glad to have Vicki return to work!  She has been busy getting to know the new residents who have moved in 
since she was last at work.  We have HOOPLA set up through the Wheatland Regional Library on our iPad.  Residents 
are able to listen to books or read books, making the print larger andsuch!  Thank you to Bunty for helping us set this 
up!  We have been enjoying Bingo, board games, crafts,and more! Check out our facebook page for pictures!

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES GO OUT TO

BILL WARDILL!
We spent the afternoon enjoying music and singing-

one of Bill's favorite things to do!  We hope your day was as 

wonderful as you!!

EATONIA OASIS LIVING GROWING PROJECT 2020

We have partnered with the Town of Eatonia and Hoffman Land & Cattle on our third Growing Project!

We would like to thank the following businesses for their support:  
Nutrien Ag Solutions, Kindersley & District Co-op,
G-Mac's AgTeam, FMC, AMVAC, BAYER and BASF.  

If any organization or individual would like to financially support this program, a donation can be made through 
EOL and a charitable receipt will be issued.  An account is also set up at Nutrien Ag Solutions and payments can be 

made directly onto the EOL account if that is a better option for you.  Thank you to those who have donated so 
far.
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ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 

PERMANENT PART TIME:  To start immediately   

Minimum two days per week plus relief to cover sick days and vacation of the current Administrator.  

Duties include, but are not limited to, Accounts Payable/Receivable, Payroll/Benefits/T4s/Reports 

and Invoicing.  Must have ability to work independently with minimal supervision, multitask and be 

a self-starter.   

Out of Scope position (not union affiliated) 

 Eligible for Benefits 

Job Description and salary will be discussed if/when applicant is chosen for an interview. 

 Please submit resume with references to:   

Cora Knuttila, Administrator Eatonia Oasis Living 

Email:  eol@sasktel.net 

Fax:  306-967-2434 

END DATE:  October 19, 2020 

 

   If you have any questions, please call 306-967-2447 

 

RESIDENT CARE AIDE 

PERMANENT CASUAL:  Relief to cover sick days and vacation 

Qualifications must include completion of the Continuing Care Aide program (or equivalent) or 

willingness to obtain, First Aid/CPR Certification.   The Resident Care Aide will provide basic care to 

residents by assisting them with their personal, physical, social and recreational needs.  Must have 

ability to work independently with minimal supervision, multitask and be a self-starter. 

Job Description is available upon request. 

Union Affiliation:  CUPE.   

Salary:  $18.18 to $19.57 per hour, in accordance with the current CUPE Collective Agreement. 

 Please submit resume with references to:   

Cora Knuttila, Administrator Eatonia Oasis Living 

Email:  eol@sasktel.net 

Fax:  306-967-2434 

 

   If you have any questions, please call 306-967-2447 

 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
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Sept 16th was the Fall Minor Hockey Meeting and 

registration night, this year Eatonia will have U7 

(Initiation) & U9 (Novice) Local Teams. We also 

have kids in U11 (Atom) playing in Leader and 

Kindersley & U13 (Peewee) kids playing in Leader 

and Kindersley & U15 (Bantam) playing in 

Kindersley & U18 (Midget) make a team with Eston, 

Leader, Fox Valley and Dodsland. Registration for 

the Skating Club was also send out to the school. If 

anyone is interested in registering the forms are 

online at The Town of Eatonia website or at the 

Town Office.                                                                         

Arena cleanup will be Wednesday Oct 7th at 7pm, 

anyone that can come down and help will be 

greatly appreciated! 

 

 

 

The Rec Board is planning an online auction on 

Facebook. This fundraiser is to help with facilities 

expenses. Due to not being able to host the 

Sportsman Dinner this is our alternative. If you 

would like to donate an item, please contact the 

Rec Office 306-460-7130. We thank you for your 

continuous support.   

 

Eatonia and District Recreation Board: 
 

The Eatonia and District Recreation Board is 

looking for new members, please contact: Phone: 

306-460-7130 Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net for 

more information. 

President Spencer Somerville, Vice President 
Shawn Dudley, Codie Cumiskey, Jerry 

Fuerstenburg, Darren Donald (Town of Eatonia), 
Vicki Oomen (RM of Newcombe), Clint Hoffman 

(RM of Chesterfield) 
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